York & District Table Tennis Association

Agenda for General Meeting

7.30pm on Wednesday 03/08/2016 at York Railway Institute
Club Secretaries please note that this is a compulsory meeting and clubs not represented will be fined. Please arrange for someone from your club to deputise for you if you cannot attend.
1. Apologies for absence.
2. Minutes of 2016 AGM and matters arising.
3. Officers’ reports.
4. Allocation of teams to divisions.

5. Orders of balls for clubs.
6. Method of deciding sporting team and player awards.
7. How to attract more girls and women into the sport.
8. Events to commemorate 90th anniversary of The Association (October 2017).
9. Any other business.
10. Next meeting.
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

York & District Table Tennis Association

Minutes of Annual General Meeting

07/06/2016 at York Railway Institute

Present: David Atkinson, Ishan Bairoliya, Anne Barnard, Mike Belton, Howard Broadbent, Martin Brown, Gareth Brynyng, Adrian Church, Mike Cooper, Richard Crowther, John Farmery, John Freeman, Rod Lowery, Chris Maude, Dave Quinlan, Dave Smith, Tim Smith, Peter Thompson, Steve Wands, Mick Wilcockson, Keith Wilkinson.
Dave Quinlan represented Trustmarque.

1. Apologies for absence

Charles Allenby, Dom McHugh, Dave Norville, Clive Warley.
2. Outstanding fines

York RI for two late scorecards.
3. Officers' reports

3.1  Chairman, Development Officer and Child Safeguarding Officer (Tim Smith)
· 2015-16 has been another good season in York that continues to see the standard of play rising. Division one is stronger than it has ever been with two players at champions Coneysthorpe A going unbeaten, and some great averages from our younger players.

· As a division 2 player, this year has been exceptionally competitive with very few matches being a straightforward win, lose or draw call, with none of the top three teams going unbeaten.

· Division 3 was good too. Although Clarence C won convincingly, only 5 points covered the next 3 teams – all this is good for competition.

· I am particularly taken by the standard in division 4. When I came to York 22 years ago, the bottom division consisted largely of social players who weren’t overly focused on technique shall we say. Over the last couple of seasons I have seen a big improvement in skill levels which can only be good for the league.

· The structure of the league continues to be a conundrum as the number of teams we have had is borderline for various formats. Unless we can draw in a good few more teams, we will probably have to review the league structure most years.

· It’s not too much to say that not being able to run a full program of women’s events at this year’s closed is an embarrassment to the league. We need to understand why the York league is not attracting women and girl players in the same way that other leagues can, learn some lessons and move forward.

· Participation at Millthorpe on Friday night has been a bit up and down this season, although numbers have been increasing again more recently.

· It is important to the future of the league that clubs come down to Millthorpe to pick up new players. At present there are at least 4 adult players of a good division 3 and 4 standard who could easily be playing competitively, but clubs, even clubs who have struggled, haven’t been down to pick them up. I don’t want to continue to be in a situation where all the new players who come through Millthorpe end up at the RI or Clarence because John or I can place them.

· Then there are youngsters coming through besides. So, a challenge to clubs – help keep your clubs going, help keep the league going and growing if possible by picking new players up.

3.2  General Secretary (John Farmery)
· Table Tennis England registrations: More people paid directly. This is preferable because they can update their personal details.
· Minutes of meetings are put onto the web-site.
· Table Tennis England is asking for people to help develop and test handicapping systems. John has volunteered for this.

· John completed and passed the UKCC Level 1 coaching course and would encourage others to attend the course.

· Issues with allocation of teams to divisions last season caused by three clubs (BT, W&H and University) not attending the GM. John F represented W&H and University and BT did not send a representative. Meant that final decision on allocation of teams to vacancies in divisions 2 and 3 could not be made at the meeting.
3.3  Treasurer (Richard Crowther)
· Richard presented the accounts. Peter Thompson has audited them.

· Balance on 20/05/2016: Current £1049.29; Deposit £1663.62.
· Sponsors: Steve Tindall’s sponsorship is coming to an end. Jeff Cohen to take over. Thorntons are not sponsoring next year. GMBU sponsorship to be reduced.
· Awards Evening: We made a slight loss this year, partly because we had to pay for the hire of the room this time. The raffle made a healthy profit. Dave Norville took over ticket sales and collection of money as John F was on holiday. The evening went very well. Thanks to everyone for their help.
3.4  Match Secretary / Press Secretary (Dave Quinlan)

· 4 Divisions, 40 teams (8-12-12-8).170 players, 13 Clubs and 9 Venues.
· All fixtures completed by 29-APR, only a single (pre-approved) fixture carried over from first half.
· 20 regular Press reports published, plus York closed preview/report by John F.
· Total 432 fixtures planned - 2 incomplete fixture (see University below):
Wigginton/Haxby v University B (no show by University).
University C v York RI J (cancelled at very short notice by University).
· University - significant issues in first half:
Submission of Application/Nomination Forms
Nomination Process
Booking of Venue
Poor communication (Secretary and B team captain)
· Revised fixtures – D1: excellent, D2: very good, D3: could do better, D4: poor
· Scorecards generally submitted on time, majority e-mailed. Can still improve (reminder: 24h deadline).
· Not always informed of cancelled or re-arranged fixtures – I need to be.
· Most sporting player/team ratings: worthless this year – poor compliance.
· TT365: Website kept constantly updated
· Scorecard entry workload reduced massively thanks to excellent support from John Farmery (D1) and Richard Ingleby (D3).
3.5 Summer League Secretary (Mike Dinsdale)
Mike was not at the meeting. The season has started, with 15 teams in two groups.
3.6 Yorkshire League Secretary (Richard Crowther)
First team was relegated from division 1. Second team won division 3 with John Farmery joint winner of the merit award. Third and fourth teams finished mid-table in division 3.
3.7 Handbook Secretary (Mike Cooper)
Mike needs all handbook information by 22/08/2016. Updated with information available so far.
3.8 Competitions Secretary (David Atkinson)
Shepherd/Machell: 33 teams entered. Generally no problems this season. York RI ‘I’ won the Shepherds and Coneysthorpe ‘A’ won the Machell. Five of the six winning players were juniors.
3.9 Tournaments Secretary (Mick Wilcockson)
York Closed timetable was revamped and went very well. Mick was helped by David Atkinson and Dave Norville on Control. Thanks also to Sally Russell for collating entries and everyone else who contributed to a successful tournament. Some improvements can be made and this will be covered at the Competitions and Tournaments AGM in July. Major concern was that some Ladies events could not be staged due to lack of numbers.
3.10 Yorkshire Representative (Peter Thompson)
· Peter will be attending the YTTA AGM on 08/06/2016.
· We receive £50 for coaching each year.

· YTTA not increasing fees.
· There is a £250 grant available to each Association for projects. To be discussed at Management Committee meeting.
4. Auditor’s report
The accounts have been audited by Peter Thompson. One minor change recommended.
5. Proposed alterations to rules

Rule 4.2.3 - Carried.
Rule 4.2.4 - Carried.

Rule 6.4.4 – Carried. It was evident that some players do not understand the grading and nomination rules so John F will provide an explanation to accompany the rules.  

6. Election of Officers, Vice Presidents and Auditor

· The meeting voted unanimously to re-elect all Officers and Club Representatives.

· Mike Cooper will be resigning as Handbook Secretary after he has produced the 2016-17 handbook and scorecards. Mike has been in post since 2009 and the meeting thanked him for all the work he has done.

· The following positions are vacant:

Coaching Secretary

Social Secretary

7. Agree Winter League entry fees
The meeting voted not to increase team entry fees so it will remain at £48.
8. Election of committees and sub-committees

The meeting voted unanimously to re-elect all those currently sitting on the committees and sub-committees.
9. YTTA and ETTA AGMs

· YTTA AGM will be on 08/06/2016 and Peter Thompson is expecting to attend. 

· Table Tennis England AGM will be on 02/07/2016. There is a proposition to increase membership fees: £10 to £12 for senior members, £5 to £6 for cadet/junior members, Associate membership remains £0. Rationale: The Board is keen to portray that any increase in affiliation fees are not seen as a tax but as a contribution towards the growth and development of table tennis, from grass roots to performance. This year’s request benefits members directly and will provide both a better service and provide additional benefits to player members such as Personal Accident insurance on top of the existing Public Liability Cover. The increase also ensures the League Manager function on the Table Tennis 365 website will remain free of charge.
The meeting voted that we should vote against the increase.

10. Start date for 2016/2017 Winter League season

Monday 19th September 2016.

Closing date for entries: 29th July 2016.

University’s fixtures will start week commencing 3rd October 2016.

11. Yorkshire League entries

We will enter four veterans teams again next season. There may be scope for entering a fifth team if there is enough interest. Item to be added to web-site and Club Secretaries asked to mention to their players to contact Richard if they are interested. 
12. Method of deciding sporting team and player awards
It was agreed that we should continue with the awards but that the current method of deciding them was not working. It was suggested that each team captain send a nomination towards the end of the season; this would form a shortlist from which the committee would decide. To be discussed further at future GMs and MCMs.

13. How to attract more girls and women into the sport
We need to attract more girls and women into the sport. Agreed to make this a priority as there are only eight female players registered this season. A number of points and ideas were raised:

· Tim will speak to Jon Wooldridge about putting a proposal together to obtain funding from Sport England for a development worker.

· University has a large number of female players playing recreationally.

· Female coaches. Ryedale are lucky to have two qualified female coaches, which is bound to help.
· Approach schools and colleges.

· Women’s 2-a-side league.
· York Badminton League has a large number of female players.

· Dave Quinlan did some stats on female players this season (who played at least 1 game) in other leagues: York: 6/176 (3%); Selby 5/47 (11%); Ryedale 16/105 (14%).
· Are our venues “female-friendly”?
Tim agreed to set up an informal group to look into this.

14. Events to commemorate 90th anniversary of The Association (October 2017)
John received email from David Poole asking if we will be commemorating the association’s 90th anniversary (October 2017). There were a number of suggestions and clubs were asked to discuss with their players:
- Handicap events, similar to those at York Closed.
- Drawn team event.

- Meal (e.g. at racecourse).
- Special handbook.
- Badge.
- Contact past players to invite them to events.
15. Report from Venues sub-committee
Bootham, BT and Burnholme are looking for venues.
Jon Wooldridge sent the following report:
· The situation at Bootham is still uncertain. They would like us out when they redevelop the site but they haven't even applied for planning permission yet so that's not imminent. I'll work with Jo and Jan to clarify the situation over the summer and to see if we can stay on into next season.

· I've spoken to Burnholme Community Centre for an update. They are having to do some work on the gym and aim to do this in the autumn, after which it will be available. 

· I've spoken to Adrian Church about their club moving and I'll work with them through the summer on the various options. I've a list of several potential venues.

· I've spoken to Matt Ayres who's visited a few venues as well. Any clubs wishing to relocate to smaller premises then I'm happy to help them as I feel the database of potential venues is now quite large.
· The best option for a multi table venue (at least until Burnholme Community Centre gym is finished) is probably Acomb Parish Hall, available Wednesdays and Fridays for 3/4 tables.  

· Personally, I still like the long term option of Burnholme Community Centre but  although I'm happy to facilitate the move, I don't want to be the one to try and sell it all the clubs - I think it’s up to clubs and the league to decide if this is an avenue they want to go down. 

· It may be that we can firm ourselves up for when the gym reopens and in the meantime look for grants that might cover the cost of a move. Once again I'm happy to look into this if the league would like me to investigate this.

16. Dates of future General Meetings
Wednesday 03/08/2016 at York RI (7:30): Allocation of teams to divisions.

Thursday 08/09/2016 at York RI (7:30): Distribution of handbooks, scorecards, etc.
17. Any other business

· University may be entering two rather than three teams next season.
· Jan Suchecki entered a new club/team based at Clarence in the Summer League and may be submitting a request to enter the Winter League next season.

· Anne Barnard asked if the University could play with orange balls in the squash courts next season. This depends on the availability of orange plastic balls.

· David Atkinson suggested that we should be asking St Johns College and Askham Bryan College if they would be interested in joining the league.

· David Atkinson indicated that we may need a new York Closed entries collator as Sally would like to stand down. Mick Wilcockson volunteered to take on the role.

· University asked if clubs have any spare tables as they need more for their club sessions.

· University will be holding three two-hour club session per week from the start of October and asked if anyone could spare some time to help with coaching at any of these sessions. John F expressed an interest.
John Farmery (General Secretary)
Minutes approved by:
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